
 

Great Bookham School Newsletter 

Welcome to Issue 27 - 19th April 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to the start of another exciting term here at Great Bookham School. During 

our whole school assembly on Monday, I asked the children what they are looking forward to 

this term and it was lovely to hear their responses. Many are excited at the prospect of being 

able to play on the school field and I do not blame them as it looks particularly beautiful at 

the moment covered in daisies and blossom.  

Today we were treated to a fantastic class assembly from our Year 1 Bumblebees class. They 

shared their learning from a range of different subject areas and confidently delivered their 

lines to a large audience. They had obviously been inspired by their learning about the 

Chinese New Year as they sang Gong Xi Ni in Mandarin. Thank you to all parents and carers 

that came to the assembly and the Year 1 teaching team for preparing the children so well. 

Our Year 5 and 6 boys football team competed in a tournament yesterday. They all played 

with such enthusiasm and effort. We drew against St Lawrence and St Peter's and won 

against The Raleigh! Thank you to Mrs Jupp for organising and Mrs Swayze for attending the 

event.  

Our attendance figure for this week is 97% which is something to celebrate! We want our 

children and families to feel a true sense of belonging here at Great Bookham School and this 

figure confirms that every day and every minute in school really does count to achieve 

excellent outcomes both socially and academically.  

We are delighted to have been in contact with so many excited families who have secured a 

Year R or Year 3 space in September 2024 and have already started touring for September 

2025 places! 

Good luck to Mr Mandeville running the TCS London Marathon on Sunday. He is running to 

raise money for our school so if you would like to show your support you can donate by 



visiting his GoFundMe page here. His bib number is 71913 so if you would like to track his 

progress you can do this via the TCS London Marathon app. 

On Tuesday 23rd April it is St George's Day and we invite all children that belong to a 

uniformed organisation such as cubs, brownies etc to wear their uniform to school for the 

day. Please note that no football kits are to be worn on this day.  

I hope that you have a great weekend.  

Miss J. Allen 

 

 

 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/d9u9s8-school-equipment


 

 

Billy the Brave 

Many of you will be aware of the tragic story regarding a local child, Billy, who sadly passed 

away last month after battling a terminal brain tumour. A fundraising event has been 

organised to celebrate Billy's life and we would encourage as many people as possible to 

take part in this very worthy cause. 

To book a ticket, please use the link below:  

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whats-on/cobham/cobham-free-school/billys-birthday-

bash/2024-04-20/14:00/t-avopldd  

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whats-on/cobham/cobham-free-school/billys-birthday-bash/2024-04-20/14:00/t-avopldd
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whats-on/cobham/cobham-free-school/billys-birthday-bash/2024-04-20/14:00/t-avopldd


 

 

 



 

Upcoming key dates 

Tuesday 23rd April - St George's Day 

Wednesday 24th April - Y2 Infant Music Festival 

Thursday 25th April - Y5/Y6 girls football tournament 

Friday 26th April - Friends of GBS sponsored bounce 

 

Friends of GBS Sponsored Bounce 

The Friends of GBS are hosting a sponsored bounce next week! They hope to raise money 

for their next school projects which include: forest school, PSHE books and school council. 

Please see attached sponsorship forms to be returned by Monday 22nd April.  



 

 



Online safety 

Poppy Playtime 

It is important that you are aware that whilst the name and characters suggest a playful 

game, it is a survival horror game with graphics that may not be suitable for your child. It 

includes characters such as 'Kissy Wissy' and 'Huggy Wuggy.' Please view this game before 

allowing your child to play it as it may not be appropriate for them – particularly young 

children. 

Children may be playing the game or just watching videos of it on sites such as YouTube or 

playing replicated versions on Roblox for example. 

  

What are the risks? 

There are multiple risks that can arise from children and young people being exposed to 

frightening content before they are prepared. 

  

• Added anxiety and stress – Children and young people are still growing and learning. 

They may not be at a level of emotional maturity that would be able to process 

frightening content, even if it is intentional. Horror games could hamper that growth 

by creating unnecessary anxiety and stress. 

• Intrusive thoughts – Everyone has the ‘thing that goes bump in the night.’ If children 

play this game or watch it, the Boogeyman could easily be replaced with characters 

like Huggy Wuggy. This could cause children to lose focus or sleep and could interrupt 

family rest cycles. 

• New fears – The manipulation of child-friendly items into threatening characters 

exploits the sense of security a child would feel around these things. They may 

suddenly be terrified of something that had never been a worry before. 

  

Further Information 

Safer Schools NI have produced this informative: 

https://saferschoolsni.co.uk/huggy-wuggy-online-safety-review/  

Headteacher award 

Lucy in Reception has worked incredibly hard with her writing and used her phonics 

accurately to write words linked to her learning about pirates. 

https://saferschoolsni.co.uk/huggy-wuggy-online-safety-review/


Archie, Robert and Harrison in Year 3 have been studying the BFG and used this to create 

detailed descriptions of their own giants. 

Hedgehog class have been inspired by their class text 'Minty' and Emma, Jenson and Jessica 

have produced exceptional diary entries writing from the perspective of different characters.  

Isabella in Year 6 wrote a powerful opener to her story. Her choice of language was 

excellent. 

 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Stars of the week 

Our stars of the week are: 

 

Ladybirds                                         Everly 

Bumblebees                                Lizzie 

Dragonflies                                 Elsie 

Foxes                                             Lily 

Squirrels                                      Nam 

Hedgehogs                                   Finlay 

Rabbits                                         Izzy 

Eagles                                           Evie G 

Hawks                                           Marnie 

Falcons                                         Joban 

Kestrels                                        Jacob 



 

Attendance 

Congratulations to Rabbits, Hawks and Kestrels for winning the attendance certificate this 

week! All three classes have achieved 100% attendance! 

MAC the attendance bear will have to share living in Rabbits, Hawks and Kestrels 

classrooms for the week!  

 

Should I keep my child off school? 

Please find attached a useful poster giving guidance on common illnesses and when children 

should or shouldn't attend school. 



 


